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       The ECHOS is cutting its wings.

But why? The ECHOS is twin to Mission Night. It was the first Mission Night that gave birth to The ECHOS. It is therefore not right to see The ECHOS increase in circulation while attendance at Mission Nights decreases. Both ought to grow at tandem. 

But why so? There is a misconception that attending the Mission Night is not important as one can easily glean all the reports from The ECHOS as the latter contains most of the reports brought up at Mission Night.

But that is not the point? The objective of holding a Mission Night is not merely to give mission reports. It is to enable those present and those who pray for the Lord’s servants regularly to meet and encourage them personally. They have taken leave from their busy schedule to come all the way from the Lord’s Vineyard. They would also like to have the privilege to know and perhaps to thank their prayer partners personally as well. There will also be opportunities for those present to show practical fellowship with the Lord’s servants.

But why cut down the circulation of The ECHOS locally?  The reason is simple. For the last few Mission Nights, we had to distribute almost 50% of The ECHOS to those on the subscription list to absentees at the Mission Nights. For the last issue, 100% of The ECHOS were distributed to two assemblies right at their doorsteps! No one was at the Mission Night to represent them to listen to those who put in a lot of effort to present the Penang Indian Mission Report and to witness the Exhibition that came with it.

But what is to be done now?

From April onwards, we are reverting to the original method of distributing The ECHOS only to those who attend the Mission Night and to those who are committed to pray for the Lord’s work and His workers in the field. The latter group will have to re-submit their names personally (the present list is now cancelled) to reserve a regular copy in case there are those odd occasions when they really cannot attend a Mission Night.  They can register with any one in the Mission Committee. This only applies to those in the assemblies in Penang.

For those who receive The ECHOS outside Penang by post, they will continue to receive it. However, we would like to hear from them at least once in six months by way of acknowledging receipt of it, as we do not want to contribute unnecessarily to the sometimes-poor postal services here. We want to ensure 100% efficiency in our distribution. 

We look forward to your continued interest in Missions and to be prayer partners with us in the Lord’s work.

For your advanced information, the next Mission Night is on April, 18 and (DV) we are hoping to have sister, Chan Meng Yin, a commended worker working among the OA sisters in Tapah, to come among us to report on the work there. We hope to see you then.
Jn. 4:35-38
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